
 

 
 

 

Memo 
 
Date: September 11, 2025 
 
To:  Priests, deacons, brothers, sisters, principals, parish communicators and  
  Chancery staff 
 

From:  Maureen Smith, chief communications officer, Office of Communications  
 

 

Re:  In September 11 message, Archbishop Hartmayer urges all to reject  
 culture of violence 
 

 
ATLANTA—On the 24th anniversary of the September 11 attacks, Archbishop 
Gregory J. Hartmayer, OFM Conv., of Atlanta, calls upon all people of goodwill 
to recommit to building a culture of life and a civilization of love, and to reject a 
culture of violence. 
 
The archbishop’s message can be found on The Georgia Bulletin’s website in 
English and Spanish. 
 

https://georgiabulletin.org/news/2025/09/in-september-11-message-archbishop-hartmayer-urges-all-to-reject-culture-of-violence/

